
Report of  Customer and Support Services  Scrutiny


Title:  Meeting 25 February 2008

Actions 

Attendance Management

· That the Council investigates how sickness is being recorded for those who work part time or reduced hours and the impact that this is having on the sickness levels recorded for the authority - Geoff Topping
· Members asked for information in relation to the split between self certificated sickness and doctors notes - Bill Taylor, Keith Darragh
· Members requested a copy of the staff structure for Community Health and Social Care - Keith Darragh
Any other business

Access to the front of the Civic Centre
· 
Members requested further information from the Director of Housing and Planning regarding their concerns highlighted within the report regarding access to the front of the Civic Centre in relation to the lift that had been installed and the lack of handrail by the steps
Money for adaptations to building
· Members requested information regarding there is a specific budget available for adaptations to council buildings that may be required to ensure equal access to buildings and services for people with disabilities - John Spink
Procurement
· Members requested that the following information is to be included within the May meeting when Gary Amos is due to attend in relation to procurement. The cost of mobile phones - what is the cost? and are directorates still using the criteria. In relation to the DDA (Disability Discrimination Act) how are we ensuring that goods and services which we procure are in keeping with the council's Equality and Diversity Policies. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
Discussion took place with officers regarding attendance management and the work that had been carried out in relation to the disability equality scheme.

 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS

_____________________________________________________________________
SOURCE OF FUNDING:

Not applicable

______________________________________________________________________
CONTACT OFFICER:  Linda Sharples, Scrutiny Support Officer


Tel: 793 3324   E-mail: linda.sharples@salford.gov.uk
______________________________________________________________________

Attendance Management

Members requested for officers representing two directorates to attend the meeting in relation to the attendance management figures. The following discussion took place.

Urban Vision - Bill Taylor

Long term sickness has risen in the last 12 months. Due to the new requirements within the DDA Act some people have now taken career breaks. The importance of attendance management being dealt with correctly has been raised with all managers and training is ongoing.
The director has commenced spot checks on managers to check that all the paperwork has been correctly completed.

There is an issue with the IT system for recording sickness for those on reduced working hours. For example those who work 3 days would be recorded as 5 days sickness. This will have an impact on sickness days recorded especially when we look at the authority as a whole.

Members agreed that this is an issue that is investigated further by the relevant officer with a report to come back to the committee.

Urban Vision provide free fruit for staff in order to encourage healthy eating and are introducing a skills centre. The skills centre will look at options for re-training people and giving staff different opportunities within the work place. The Capita Average for sickness is around 4 to 5 days per person their sickness procedure is similar to the Council's although they are more rigorous within the probation period.
Members requested to see the split between self certified absences and those with doctors notes.

Community, Health and Social Care - Keith Darragh and Sarah Gould

Discussion took place around those staff who went off sick when they were within the disciplinary process. Officers felt that it was very difficult to predict an employees reaction to the disciplinary process. The directorate is looking at reducing the times involved within the disciplinary process and suspension times.

Stress and anxiety is one of the highest causes of sickness. Officers felt that a number of factors can contribute to this which may not necessarily all be within the work environment. The environment is constantly changing and it is important to manage communication very carefully. Extensive supervision is in place which should pick up if there are problems within a specific job and there are a number of ways to deal with this including a redeployment policy. However members felt that staff resources and individual work loads could be a reason for stress being one of the factors for sickness.
Managers are all trained in relation of the attendance management policy and are aware of how to deal with the trigger points and the process.

Members asked for a copy of the staff structure

Managers felt that the IT system could be improved due to the problems of recording sickness for part time workers. However it does allow managers to gather trend information.

Disability Equality Scheme - Mike Bleese, David Horsler, Jean Carter

There has been a significant amount of innovative work to ensure that organisations and groups who find it difficult to communicate are now involved. It is important that the Disability Equality Scheme should be part of the business plans for the Council.

The task group has been developed with partners but the private and voluntary sector do not have to work through this legislation. However as an authority we can ensure that these duties are included when we are commissioning services. One of the pieces of work undertaken by the task group has been in relation to taxis, the authority has a certain amount of power and responsibility in its duty as the licensing authority.

Discussion took place regarding how the local authority can influence other providers regarding equal access to services. It is important to realise that access is not always about physical access but sometimes about methods of communication. We need to ensure that people with disabilities have access to the same basic needs as others such as jobs, transport, housing etc.

The question was asked if a budget had been identified for disability adaptations throughout the authority.

Members wanted it noted that they felt a lot of good work had been undertaken by officers and the disability forum. Josie Brown was also thanked for attending the meeting and giving her views of behalf of the disability forum.

Any other business

Access to the civic centre was highlighted 
One Member had been informed that the lift had been installed without any consultation with users with disabilities. We currently have a councillor and a co-opted member who could also have been consulted about the suitability of a proposed lift. Members felt that as an authority we should ensure that access is appropriate for all users and this building should be seen as a flagship for other local authority buildings. Members requested information from the Director of Housing and Planning in relation to why the lift was installed without communication with a disabled user group or representative, what the problems are and why it has not been repaired.
Handrail at the front of the building

The issue was raised that there was no longer a handrail by the steps at the front of the building. Members felt that a rail should be installed to help those who may have difficulty with steps. 

Cost of mobile phones

This is to be raised with Gary Amos so that this can be covered within the May meeting when looking at procurement, along with the possible impact of on the Council if we are not adhering to the criteria/policy of the DDA Act. Also how do we ensure that services and goods that we procure are in keeping with the council's equality and diversity policies.
Copy of the presentation from the meeting to be circulated to members.

PAGE  
1

